




















December 12, 2005





Ms. Joan Blecha


President


Hanson Pipe & Products Southeast, Inc.


Post Office Box 368


Green Cove Springs, Florida 32403





Dear Ms. Blecha:





	A Department representative recently inspected your facility.  A copy of the inspection report is enclosed.  Please note the permit expiration date and notification due date shown on the report.





	This letter applies only to activities covered by the Air Resources Management Program.  It indicates compliance at the time of inspection for those sources specifically listed on the inspection report.





	If you have any questions, please contact Richard Brookins at 850/872-4375, extension 108 or Richard.Brookins@dep.state.fl.us.








							Sincerely,











							Marlane Castellanos


							Branch Office Manager





�
FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION


INSPECTION REPORT FORM


AIR POLLUTANT EMISSION SOURCES





FACILITY:  Hanson Plant #2�
DISTRICT:  Northwest�
COUNTY:   Bay�
�
ADDRESS:  Corner of 15th Street and Redwood Avenue�
PHONE:   (850) 763-2811�
CONTACT: Steve Knotts�
�
CONTACT OR FACILITY EMAIL ADDRESS:  �
�
ARMS I.D. #: 0050053�
PERMIT: 0050053-004-AG�
EXPIRES:    12/08/2009�
�
RENEWAL APPLICATION/NOTIFICATION DUE DATE: 11/08/2009�
�
SOURCE DESCRIPTION: Concrete Batch Plant�
�
INSPECTED BY:  Richard Brookins


INSPECTION DATE: 12/12/2005�
AUDIT TYPE:  Ins2�
COMPLIANCE STATUS:


In Compliance �
�



INSPECTION COMMENTS





I arrived at the facility and was greeted by Mr. Steve Knotts, Plant Manager.  Mr. Knotts accompanied me during the inspection of the facility.  Ms. Jackie Beatty from General Environmental Engineering of Orlando was on site and performing Visible Emission testing.  Visible emission testing was witnessed and I agreed with her assessment of 0% opacity during the time I observed the testing.





This facility currently batches 1-4 cubic yards of concrete into a concrete mixing truck at a time.  The mixing truck then drives around to the front of the production area and the material is then poured into molds to make the various items the facility produces.  The concrete truck then proceeds back to the batching area for another load.  According to Mr. Knotts the facility will soon begin investigating batching wet concrete directly into the manufacturing process and discontinuing the use of the concrete mixing truck.





As mentioned above, there were no visible emissions observed during the silo loading operation.  No batching of the concrete mixer occurred during the inspection so this activity was not evaluated.  The vacuum shroud assembly has been repaired since the previous inspection.  [Part II, Section (4)(a)]





While there were no fugitive emissions noticed during this inspection, the outside yard area is still dirt and fugitive emission control continues to be a challenge.  This issue has been discussed with the facility during previous inspections and since all of the production is now occurring at this site, will continue to be a future problem.  Please see the Recommendation section of this report.   [Part II, Section (4)(b)2]





RECOMMENDATIONS:





With increased production at this site more frequent watering of the general yard areas will be necessary to prevent excessive fugitive emissions.  As an alternative to using water, the facility may want to investigate the potential use of organic dust suppressing chemicals.

















